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	    BEIJING, Feb. 19 (Xinhua) -- Surging consumer prices in China didn't show a slowdown sign, with the consumer price index (CPI) hitting a new high of 7.1 percent in January, according to the National Bureau of Statistics (NBS) on Tuesday. 

    The January's figure was the highest monthly level since 1997. CPI, the main gauge of inflation, once increased by 7.0 percent in December of 1996 and 6.9 percent last November. 

    The figure was as most market analysts expected but slightly lower than China's central bank forecasts. The Bank of China forecast the CPI for January would jump 7.5 percent or higher. 

    "The CPI was mainly driven up by factors including the severe snow disaster that ravaged more than half of the country's areas and food price hikes during the Spring Festival," said Yao Jingyuan, the chief economist of the NBS. 

    The bureau said food prices ballooned 18.2 percent in January from a year earlier, grain prices rose 5.7 percent and cooking oil prices increased by 37.1 percent. 

    Pork prices, which had been blamed as the major factor driving up CPI figures throughout the later half of last year, soared 58.8percent in January, the bureau said. 

    Non-food prices, however, rose only 1.5 percent, it said. 

    The CPI rose 6.8 percent in urban cities, compared with 7.7 percent in rural areas. 

    According to a report released by the Lehman Brothers, the snow disaster would likely push up China's CPI in the near future and cool down the country's economy. 


